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Volume 11, Number 29 May 13, 1982 

FACULTY NEWS 

Sister Patricia Combies has been accepted into doctoral programs 
at both Carnegie -Mellon University and the University of Pittsburgh. 
She was offered a full Fellowship at the University of Pittsburgh. 
Sister will attend Carnegie -Mellon where she has received $10,000 
in grants and a teaching fellowship. The program will lead to a 
Ph.D. in Rhetoric. 

Sister M. Josepha Haskins has been awarded $1,000.00 to support her 
work with the elderly, sick, poor in the Appalachian region of 
North Carolina. This money is contributed by the Mercy Action 
Foundation in Mercy Center, Washington. This money will be added 
to an earlier grant issued by Glenmary Home Missions. These funds 
will enable Sister Josepha to perform household repairs, provide 
supplies for repairs, and bring needed food supplies to the elderly, 
sick, and poor in the mountains of North Carolina. This will be 
the seventh year Sister Josepha has undertaken this project. 

Dr. Jack Childs presented a workshop on body approaches to meditation 
as a means to self-realization on May 7 and 8 at the Eastern Regional 
Network of the Association for Humanistic Psychology in Philadelphia. 
Three-thousand persons were in attendance at the Conference. 

Dr. Mary Louise Greeley has received a "Certificate of Appreciation" 
from the State of Rhode Island in recognition of her work with the 
Commission on Volunteerism in their "Student Experiential Learning 
Program," an internship program designed for students who want to 
work in state agencies. For more information contact Dr. Greeley at 
ext. 248. 

Sister Mary Smith, College Archivist, will attend the Annual Meeting 
of the New England Archivists at the G.W. Glunt White Library, Mystic, 
Conn. on May 15, 1982. The themes for the six sessions are: Docu­
menting the Transformation of American Business, Information Systems 
which involve a need for a national system of networks and information 
exchange, Modern Political Papers, and Deaccessioning Collections. 

Sister Theresa McQueeney of the French Dept. recently attended a U.R.I. 
panel, "The High Schools Speak Out" -- reactions to college foreign 
language requirements. 



FACULTY NEWS (CONT.) 

Oral competency was the topic of a full day workshop attended by Sisters 
Marie Janelle and Eugena Poulin on May 8 at U.R.I. Sponsored by the 
Committee on International Studies and Foreign Languages,the program 
drew approxi~ately 50 participants , Barbara Freed from the University 
of Pennsylvania was the guest speaker. 

On Thursday, May 6, 1982, the faculty of the Psychology Dept. and approxi­
mately twelve students me t for dinner at LaForge Casino. In addition to 
Drs. Walsh, Frankel, Bascuas and Salvatore, students who attended were 
Psychology majors who had taken an active interest in the Psychology 
Club. The dinner was planned as a "farewell" and tribute to graduating 
Psychology majors from the faculty of the Department and the sophomore 
and junior Psychology Club majors. 

On May 1, Mrs. Kathar ine Ostrander, Social Work, attended a regional 
conference for women social workers at Columbia University. 

On May 6, Stephanie Muri, Marge Kreiger and Katy Ostrander, of the Social 
Work Program, and eight junior and senior Social Work students, attended 
the Annual Symposium of the Rhode Island Chapter of the National Associ­
ation of Social Workers which was held at the Hotel Viking. Katy is on 
the planning committee for a regional conference of New England Women 
Social Workers to be held in Salem, Mass., on June 11, entitled: "Political 
Action in 1982." 

Another important theme in the social service arena of 1982 is volunteerism. 
Katy arranged a workshop on "The Care and Feeding of Volunteers" which 
was presented by VIA, Volunteers in Action, on May 7 at the Bellevue/ 
Newport Health Center. The management of volunteer programs is a serious 
study in which it is now possible to get a college degree! 

The faculty election results are as follows: 

FACULTY SENATE: Richard Marquise 
Michael Dasovich 
Barbara Dean 
Leo Bottari 
Brother J ohn Buckley, Arthur Frankel tied 

RANK AND TENURE: Lubomir Gleiman 
Brother Eugene Lappin 

LEAVES AND SABBATICALS: Frank Maguire 
Brother John Childs 

FACULTY REPRESENTATIVE TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Sister Theresa McQueeney 

FACULTY GRIEVANCE: Thomas Day 
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STUDENT ACADEMIC SENATE ELECTIONS 

Congratulations to the following students who were elected to represent 
their departments for the 1982-83 academic year: 

DEPARTMENT 

Accounting 
American Studies 
Art 
Biology 
Criminal Justice 
Computer Science 
Economics 
English 
History/Politics 
Management 
Medical Technology 
Jr. Nursing 
Sr. Nursing 
Philosophy 
Psychology 
Religious Studies 
Sociology 
Social Work 
Special Education 
Theatre 

LAUREN JARVIS 

REPRESENTATIVE 

Bob Skinkle 
Karen Sullivan - Vice-President 
Paula Schubert 
Joanne Griffin 
Joyce Cusick 
Leeanne Gunnery 
Diane DeSilva 
Mary Cronin - Secretary/Treasurer 
Anne Kivlehan - President 
Patricia Cove 
Karen Fischer 
Michele Brodeur 
Karen Miguel 
Frank Knapp 
Cheryl Freda 
Paul Diehl 
Kathleen Hickey 
Gael Jones 
Roserie Rinaldi 
Diane Campeau 

Lauren has been very touched by all the cards and expressions of support 
which she has received from members of the College community. She sends 
each one a big Thank You. 

Lauren has been moved to another hospital. She is doing fantastically, but 
still has a very long way to go. She is in a Rehabilitation Hospital, 
the address is: 

Lauren Jarvis 
Braintree Hospital 
250 Pond Street 
Braintree, Mass. 02184 

Let's continue to send Lauren cards during the summer months, which 
certainly will be long difficult ones for her. Also, continue to 
remember her in your prayers. 

ATTENTION GRADUATES 

Those of you who have signed up for extra tickets for graduation, may 
pick them up on May 17 (9:30-4:00) in the office of the Dean of Student 
Development, (Ochre Court, 3rd floor) 
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SPORTS SCENE 

EIGHTH ANNUAL SPORTS AWARD CEREMONY HONORS TOP ATHLETES OF THE YEAR 

Christopher Perrotti of Newport, and Connie Bettencourt of Swansea, Mass., 
were named male and female athletes of the year at the eighth annual 
Sports Award Ceremony last Friday night. In all, more than 100 men and 
women were recognized for their contributions to the growing sports 
program. 

Chris, a junior majoring in Religious Studies, won this year's award for 
his diversified athletic contributions to the College, the intramural 
program and the Newport Community. He has lettered the last two years 
in basketball at Salve, and was captain of the 1981-82 squad. In 
intramurals, he officiated basketball games and was captain of the students' 
softball team. Chris was also a volunteer basketball coach for the Newport 
community's Catholic Youth Organization, and took his team to the state 
championships. 

Connie is a graduating senior majoring in Special Education. She was a 
member of the varsity soccer, basketball and track teams. As a member 
of the fledgling track team, Connie's performance in the dashes and 
other track events was consistent and team-oriented. Her speciality 
however, was the long jump, and she holds the school record in this event. 

SALVE PROVES WORTHY OF BROWN'S CHALLENGE 

Salve's baseball team lost to Brown last Saturday 5-3. Brown's coach, 
Dave Stenhous::! was quoted as saying; "Salve's performance was a tribute to 
their school, to their coaches and to themselves." 

NEWPORT COUNTY OLYMPICS REPORT 

A report on all the excitement and activities of the 3rd Annual Newport 
County Olympics will be available this week in Issue #4 of THE TORCH -
The Newport County Olympics Newsletter. Look for it at distribution 
locations around campus. 

Winners in the raffle on Saturday were as follows: 

FIRST PRIZE - Emery W. Johnson, Salem, N.H. 
SECOND PRIZE - Janet Anne Blank, SRC 

$100 prize 

THIRD PRIZE - Sr. Raphael Singh, Corpus Christi 
Carmel 

FOURTH PRIZE - Michael DiLauro, Warwick, R.I. 
FIFTH PRIZE Steve Brownell, Middletown, R.I. 
SIXTH PRIZE - Janice Faria, New Bedford, Mass. 

50 

25 
25 
20 
20 

prize 

prize 
prize 
prize 
prize 

The Fund-Raising Committee wishes to thank everyone who bought or sold 
raffle tickets , Nearly $400 was realized through this activity in 
support of the Olympics. 
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ATTENTION GRADUATING SENIORS 

Students who received National Direct Student Loans (NDSL) or Nursing 
Student Loans (NSL) are required by federal regulation to attend an "exit 
interview" prior to graduation. 

Interviews will be conducted during the following days and times in 
O'Hare Academic Center, Room 260: 

Monday, May 17, 1982 
Tuesday, May 18, 1982 

9 :00- 9:30 a.m. & 2:.30 - 3:00 p.m. 
9:00 - 9:30 a.m. & 2:30 - 3:00 p.m. 

If students are not able to attend one of the scheduled interviews 
it is most important that they contact the Financial Aid Office 
(847-6650, ext. 220) to make alternate arrangements. 

FRIENDSHIP MASS 

The Junior Class invites the entire College community to attend a 
Friendship Mass for graduating seniors, to be held on Sunday, May 16 
at 4:00 .p.m. on Ochre Court Terrace. There will be a reception immediately 
following. 

CONGRATULATIONS KARA HODDE ! 

Kara Hodde, a sophomore Medical Technology major will be representing 
the College in Ireland during the Fall 1982 semester. Kara has .been 
accepted by the University College Dublin exchange program. Kara, .who 
will be studying Irish culture and literature, is the first Salve student 
to be accepted into this program. 

BLOOD DRIVE 

College Health Services would like to express gratitude to all who 
volunteered to give their blood at our last drive. Sixty people 
volunteered to give blood but thirty-eight were qualified this time. 
We appreciate and thank all who volunteered. 

ATTENTION PHOTOGRAPHY BUFFS! 

Work-study student photographers needed to assist Office of Public Relations 
with photography of campus events for .the 1982-83 academic year. Darkroom 
developing/printing experience preferred, as well as use .of own 35 mm 
camera . Those individuals interested in this position, should call the 
Office of Public Relations at 847-6650, ext. 208. 

ATTENTION 

Last chance for 1981 yearbooks ..• only 8 left ... $10.00 each. 
Contact Jim Bilello a t 847-0180 . 
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MOVING OUT ~OR THE SUMMER 

You may end up moving less than yoM had planned. As you are packing 
and moving out, remember these tips: 

1. As you load your car with your belongings, do not leaveyour car or 
room unlocked while you go back and forth. 

2. If possible, NEVER load your car the night before departing. If 
you must, place valuables in the trunk. 

3. If you are leaving items behind, store them in a trunk with a secure 
lock. 

Don't let yourself get ripped off now -- but if it does happen, take the 
time to report it. 

The Office of Security/Safety wishes you a pleasant summer. 

INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY CENTER 
ANGELUS HALL 

Sununer Hours 

Monday - Thursday 
Friday 

8:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m. 
8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. 

CAMPUS MINISTRY 

Weekend Liturgy Schedule 

Saturday, May 15 5:00 p.m. 
Celebrant: Rev. Joseph Mccloskey 

Rev. Raymond McNicholas 

Sunday, May 16 10:00 a.m. 
Celebrant: Rev . Raymond McNicholas 

Rev. Thomas Carnevale 6:30 p.m. 

Sunday, May 16 4:00 p.m. 
Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas 

Ochre Court Chapel 
Music Ministry 

Eastgate Chapel 

Ochre Court Chapel 

Ochre Court Chapel 
Music Ministry 

Ochre Court Chapel 
Music Ministry 

Tuesday, May 18 Noon Mass Ochre Court 
Lesley Sullivan will receive First Communion in preparation for 
Confirmation. 
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CAMPUS MINISTRY (CONT.) 

Thursday, May 20 

ASCENSION THURSDAY 

7:00 a.m. 
12:00 noon 

Ochre Court Chapel 

MAGISTERIAL MASS - A Special Liturgy for Master's Degree Candidates 
Thursday, May 20 7:30 p.m. Ochre Court Chapel 
Celebrant: Rev. Robert Knapp 

FINAL EXAM WEEK 

FRID~Y, MAY 14 

Naval Affair 
Great Gatsby Party 

SATURDAY, MAY 15 

Heart Fund Ball 

SUNDAY, MAY 16 

Friendship Mass 

MONDAY, MAY 17 

Ring Orders 

TUESDAY, MAY 18 

Ring Orders 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 19 

Ring Orders 

Faculty Meeting 

THURSDAY, MAY 20 

Dorms Close 

Magisterial Mass 
Reception 

FRIDAY, MAY 21 

Commencement Ball 

SATURDAY, MAY 22 

Baccalaureate Mass 

Reception for Graduates 

NEWS BULLETIN 
An AA/EO Institution 

CALENDAR 

May 13 - 20 

Ochre Court 

Ochre Court 

Ochre Court Terrace 

O'Hare Lobby 

O'Hare Lobby 

O'Hare Lobby 

Ochre Court 

Ochre Court Chapel 
State Dining Room 

Ochre Court 

St. Mary's Church 

Ochre Court 

-7-

7-11 p.m. 

9 p.m.-1 a.m. 

4 p.m. 

10 a.m.-3 p.m. 

10 a.m.-3p.m. 

10 a.m.- 3 p.m. 

10 a.m. 

5 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

7 p.m. - 1 a.m. 

2:30 p.m. 

3:30 p.m. 
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